MINUTES
CITY OF SUWANEE
PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, August 2, 2017
6:00 PM

Attending: 
Commission members: Cherie Heringer, Keith Nabb, Lisa Winton, Sean Mulligan, Berney Kirkland, Scott Auer, Vickie Johnson (absent)

Staff: Toni Shrewsbury, Alyssa Durden

Call to Order
Lisa Winton called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Scott Auer moved to approve the minutes from the June 7, 2017 meeting as presented (Cherie Heringer 2nd). Motion carried 6-0.

Adoption of the Agenda
Berney Kirkland moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Scott Auer 2nd).  Motion carried 6-0.

Developer Presentation 
593 Main Street is an expansion of historic home for law offices. The project was represented by owners and attorneys Tom Kenney and John Medina of Kenney & Medina, P.C. Mr. Kenney shared that the lot is very small and will not offer much room beyond the planned expansion. The partners shared that they are very busy with the project at this time however, will be able to consider adding an artistic component after completion which is planned for December, 2017.  Lisa Winton mentioned the option of sponsoring SculpTour or possibly a future iconic piece of public art here in the City. The services of the City’s public art consultant were also offered.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Scales Road Retail Building is a proposed 5,000 square foot addition that will be located in the existing shopping center on the corner of Scales Road and McGinnis Ferry Road. The project was represented by Ali Shah with Suwanee Realty Holding Company (SRHC).  Mr. Shah shared that SRHC is talking with brokers about bringing in national chains with proven track records to provide a maximum of three tenants. Building plans have not yet been submitted, however, he anticipates completion of the project within 4-6 months of architectural review.  Mr. Shah suggested that his company is open to the idea of including public art in the project although he had no idea what that might look like.  Discussion ensued with the PAC providing ideas for the incorporation of public art and Alyssa Durden suggesting that he speak with the owners of the existing retail space about going in together on a project. Alyssa also offered the services of the City’s public art consultant. Toni Shrewsbury offered to provide contact information for vetted artists if needed.

Project Updates
· Developer Progress Report – Alyssa Durden updated the group regarding developer movement and progress (see attached).
· North Gwinnett Art Association (NGAA) – Cherie Heringer, President of the NGAA, gave the following report:
· NGAA is currently working on fall class scheduling.
· They have hired a new director of art education – Richard Shivers who will also be teaching pottery.
· Jazz Fest planning is in full swing. The October 14 event will host 5 artists/acts and will partner with the jazz station, WCLK. There will be a VIP tent and tables will be sold. 
· Fundraising efforts are beginning (i.e. yard sale, donations, and grants). Donations to the yard sale will be accepted.
· NGAA planning to host Friday night get-togethers with a “speak easy” theme (alcohol and acoustic guitar).  They are hoping to be ready to host the first Friday Speak Easy in late August, possibly on the 25th.
· There will be a members meeting on August 17.
· Cherie will email information to PAC regarding events and activities.

Other
· Lisa Winton revisited the idea of developing a shared google drive for photos of public art that the group would like to share with one another. Sean Mulligan volunteered to take on the task of creating shared system.

Adjournment
Cherie Heringer moved to adjourn at 7:10 p.m. (Sean Mulligan 2nd). Motion carried 6-0.

Minutes taken by Toni Shrewsbury


